ORDINARY LEGISLATIVE PROCEDURE – First reading 

Follow up to the European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on the import of cultural goods 
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1. Rapporteur: Alessia Maria MOSCA (S&D / IT), Daniel DALTON (ECR / UK) 
2. Reference numbers: 2017/0158 (COD) / A8-0308/2018 / P8_TA-PROV(2019)0154 
3. Date of adoption of the resolution: 12 March 2019 
4. Legal basis: Article 207(2) of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union 
5. Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on International Trade (INTA) associated with Committee on Internal Market and Consumer Protection (IMCO) 
6. Commission's position: Accepts all amendments. The Commission tabled the following statement: 
“The Commission’s proposal allowed for the possibility to set up an electronic system for the storage and the exchange of information between the authorities of the Member States and for the accomplishment of formalities by operators, in particular regarding importer statements and import licences. Given the necessary time to develop such an IT system, the Commission was of the view that a paper-based system would be a valid approach at least in the short term. 
The Commission takes note of the position from the co-legislators to have such an IT system in place before the entry into application of the Regulation and would like to underline that this would defer the date from which the Regulation can become applicable by 6 years. Therefore, the Commission welcomes the early application of the general prohibition, as provisionally agreed by the co-legislators. That would allow the customs authorities to intervene when they receive intelligence about suspect shipments given the high political priority which the Union has given to the fight against terrorist financing. 
The Commission also notes that, without a re-prioritisation of actions that might delay other essential IT developments, there is no sufficient available funding for this IT system in the current Customs 2020 programme. 
Subject to the final agreement on the next Multiannual Financial Framework (MFF) and the financial provisions of the future Customs programme, sufficient funding could be made available under the aforementioned programme over the period 2021-2027, provided that the budget authorities give the necessary support. It is to be noted however, that the Commission cannot commit funds of the future MFF until such a final agreement is reached.”
